CITY OF BRADFORD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT COUNCIL 
SHIPLEY & CANAL ROAD CORRIDOR

 AREA ACTION PLAN EXAMINATION

Inspector:  Louise Nurser  BA (Hons)  Dip Up MRTPI  
Please direct all communications to:
 Tony Blackburn, Programme Officer, 15 Ottawa Close, Blackburn, BB2 7EB. 

 Email: tony.blackburn@bradford.gov.uk
Tel: 01254 260286 

Bhupinder Dev

  City of Bradford MDC

  (by email)

15 August 2016
Dear Mr Dev
Bradford City Centre and Shipley and Canal Road Corridor Area Action Plans Work Schedule – 14 July 2016

Thank you for clarification of your proposed work schedule to provide further evidence in response to my initial observations.

I have carefully considered your response and am able to confirm that the initial hearings into both Area Action Plans should be able to take place between the 18 October and 21 October 2016, subject to programming considerations.

However, I understand that you are currently unable to provide me with detailed evidence relating to potential flooding issues in Bradford as you are awaiting information relating to the most up to date agreed flood outlines from the Environment Agency.

Given the significance of flooding to the consideration of the soundness of both plans, instead of delaying the examination of both plans further, I have asked the Programme Officer Mr Tony Blackburn to arrange for a further hearing session to take place in early November.  I will ask that a representative of the Environment Agency attend this session.  This will provide the opportunity for me to consider how flooding and the risk of future flooding would impact on the allocations of both emerging Plans and any possible implications on their overall soundness.

This staggered approach may result in my producing a separate Matter Issues and Questions document relating to flood matters.   

I note that you estimate that the earliest that you would be able to provide the up to date evidence would be mid- September.  To enable me to keep to the programme set out above I would require the up dated information by 5pm on Wednesday 21 September 2016.

If you have any queries in relation to this please contact me via the Programme Officer.

Yours Sincerely

Louise Nurser
Inspector
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